S COLORADO
March 15, 2017 2 Division of Reclamation,

Mining and Safety
Derek Duran Department of Natural Resources
Duran & Pearce Contractors
PO Box 1331 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Craig, C0O 81626 Denver, CO 80203

RE: Martin Pit 1-A, Permit/File No. M-1990-140, Comments Regarding Construction Material
Regular (112) Operation Reclamation Conversion Application (CN-1 AM)

Dear Mr. Duran:

On March 14, 2017 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received comments
regarding the above referenced application from History Colorado (SHPO). Attached is a copy of
this comment. Please add it to your for file for your records.

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.
Amy Yeldell at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman St.,, Room 215,
Denver, CO 80203. Direct contact can be made by phone at 970-254-8511 or via email at
amy.yeldell@ state.co.us

Sincerely,

oy Gt

Amy Yeldell

Environmental Protection Specialist
Department of Natural Resources

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
Phone: (970) 254-8511

Fax: (970) 241-1516

Cc:
Russ Means, Senior EPS / Field Office Supervisor, Grand Junction DRMS
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RECEIVED
March 6, 2017 MAR 142017

ATION
Amy C. Yeldell DIVISION OF RECLAM/

& SAFETY
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety MINING

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, Colorado 80203

Re: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion Application
Consideration, Duran & Pearce Contractors, Inc., Martin Pit 1-A, Permit No. M-1990-140 (HC
1£70390)

Dear Ms. Yeldell:

We received your correspondence dated February 18, 2017 on February 24, 2017 initiating consultation
with our office under the State Register of Historic Places Act (CRS 24-80-1 et seq.) for the above
referenced undertaking.

A search of our database indicates that no cultural resource inventory has been conducted within the
proposed permit area. A historic transmission line segment, 5SMI17572.1 has been recorded in the
southern portion of the permit arca. The entire resource has been officially determined to not be
cligible for the State or National Register of Historic Places.

As most of Colorado has not been inventoried for cultural resoutces, our files contain incomplete
mformation. Consequently there is the possibility that as yet unidentified cultural resources exist within
the proposed permit arca. ‘The requirements under CRS 24-80 part 13 apply and must be followed 1f
human remains are discovered during ground disturbing activities.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment. If we may be of further assistance, please contact Bob
Cronk, Section 106 Compliance Manager, at (303) 866-4608 or robert.cronk@state.co.us.

Sincerely,

State Historic Preservation Officer
S1/re

History Colorado, 1200 Broadway, Denver, CO 80203 HistoryColorado.org




